Aultman Hospital and Cleveland Clinic Mercy Hospital
OBSTETRIC EMERGENCY DEPARTMENT 

At Cleveland Clinic Mercy Hospital and effective March 4, 2024 at Aultman Hospital, visits to labor and delivery for evaluation and treatment will be done in the Obstetrical Emergency Department. 
While this is located within the labor and delivery unit, it is considered an emergency department for pregnancy during the second and third trimesters. As such, patients are seen, evaluated, treated and discharged or recommended for admission by resident and attending OB/GYN providers at Aultman and OB/GYN providers only at Cleveland Clinic Mercy. If admission is warranted, the patient’s private obstetrician is contacted for admission and the remaining management of care. 

Due to the nature of it being an emergency department, an emergency room visit copay may apply.  

